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Burnside Primary School Parent Council Meeting

2nd December 2024

Minutes

In attendance – Gayle McDonald (Head Teacher) , Lynne Mullen (Deputy Head Teacher), Lynsey Shakespeare (Chair), Laura Taylor, Monica Tinney, Lesley Anne Gibson (Treasurer & Pre-Loved Uniform), Carolyn Paterson, Susan Summers (Treasurer – stepping down) & Julie Brown 
1) Welcome
2) Apologies – Alise Middleton (Library co-ordinator), Pam Dick (Comms) 
3) Chairperson Update – 

New treasurer has been appointed, Lesley Anne Gibson will be taking on the role with Susan helping during the transition.  Lesley Anne will also continue to run the pre-loved uniform for the moment.
Playground upgrades – Previously a Giant snakes and ladders to be painted in the playground was mentioned.  This is to be further investigated and costed to see if possible

Food bank collection – Have decided this will not take place in December as parents overwhelmed with too many messages from School.  Foodbank need is also higher in January so will hold then.  Pam has a local contact to ask.   There is also a Trussell Trust foodbank in Rutherglen, and Lesley Anne know a contact from Healthy and Happy.  We will investigate options, find out which day the foodbanks collect and what items they require, and dependent upon amount of food collected may give to multiple groups.  
4) Head teacher update – 
Newsletter has been prepared to send out to all parents with updates.  Main points below: 

Gayle thoroughly enjoyed her first Burnside fayre, including the snow!  It was nice to see so many families attend, and enormous thanks to the parent council for arranging.

The schools Christmas Panto held last week (Sleeping Beauty produced by the Geez a break theatre group) was a great success.  The school would love to have them back next year. Thank you to the parent council for funding this event. 
Outdoor learning – Stevie Burns & Lynsey met with Gail last week to take forward plans for expanding the schools outdoor play.  This includes den building, large loose parts play equipment that can be used by school pupils (tyres, large cable spools etc).  Hope to source a number of these items for free from local companies.  Can then order extra equipment, funded via PEFF money totalling approx. £2K.  Biggest issue is storage of large items to prevent damage etc.  This will need a large sturdy shed, costed at approx £2k.  
Future aspirations – Long term plan is to purchase a large wooden outdoor classroom (gazebo type structure), to help encourage reading at lunchtime, outdoor classrooms etc.  The cost is prohibitive and will require a long term (3 year +) plan to fund this.  Building has to be purchased and installed by a South Lanarkshire Council SLC approved supplier.  Spittal primary school recently had one supplied and fitted by Scotplay at a cost of approx. £10k.  We need to start by obtaining a costing that includes necessary groundworks and factor in inflation costs.  Group agreed the parent council could look to fund this, potentially holding specific fundraising activities just for this, and getting all the school involved.  Funding for this should run alongside funding for other activities.    
Christmas dates – some changes to party dates due to teacher availability. New dates in newsletter and as follows:

Friday 13th December 
- P6 Christmas Party

Tuesday 17th December 
- P2 & 3 Christmas Party

Wednesday 18th December 
- P 4 & 5 Christmas Party

Thursday 19th December 
- P1 & 7 Christmas Party 

Friday 20th December (last day of term) Christmas jumper day (no money required). 

5) Reading Schools – To be discussed at next meeting.   
6) Updates – 
a. Christmas Fayre – The unforeseen snow didn’t stop the Christmas fayre being a great success with approx. £5,700 raised.  The numbers attending were down by 100, most likely due to the weather.  

Feedback on stands - Tombola did not raise as much this year compared to previous, down approx. £1k.  The group felt there were definitely less bottle donations than in previous year, maybe need to up the communications for next year as felt many parents were unaware.   
Sweet stall - Lots of sweets handed in were Halloween sweets, rather than boxes of sweets.  Make clear that we do not want loose sweets for tombola, and definitely no sweets with Halloween images.  Lack of boxes of sweets, again look at comms for next year.   

Stalls upstairs were well received and would welcome back next year.  Perhaps better signposting for upstairs, and will get feedback from vendors.  Overall everyone felt the use of upstairs gave more room to circulate.  

Grotto upstairs was much better this year as more room.  

3hrs runtime for Fayre was well received.  Keep to this next year. 11am start time is best for kitchen to get up and running also.   

Calderwood School put flyers in doors of the local area.  Flyer is very professional.  Should we look at this for next year?  Their Raffle prizes were well advertised “Kylie tickets”, and they didn’t charge door entry.  Should we promote our raffle prizes more? 
Overall the group agreed we want to keep the look and feel of our Christmas fayre, and not try and copy others.  It’s a community event and not just for fund-raising purposes.  
b. Update from Treasurer (Susan) – Christmas Fayre raised a total of £5,741 (slightly lower than previous years due to weather). Approx 100 less people.  Very minimal overheads for holding fayre.  
Parent council accounts has £12,460 (cheque £400 to come off for panto).  Overall £12k in account now going forward.  

Need to look at what to spend funds on!  

c. Preloved Uniform – No updates currently.  Communication to go out next week to say no more uniform needed currently.  Lesley Anne will be looking to recruit more helpers going forward.  
d. Library – 
i. Author Sean Batty attending school on Friday to read his new Christmas book.  
ii. Poet Simon Lamb to visit in March.  
iii. Graphic novels have been requested, money has been set aside for this.
iv. Mrs Mullen has requested books in other languages for children for whom English may not be their first language.

e. Comms – 
Pam to put out library update this week & a message about pre-loved uniform next week. 
7) Upcoming dates

a. Quiz night – 31st Jan at Rugby club, cost £10 a person as per last year.  Pam is organising.   

b. Disco – Provisionally Thursday 13th Feb (date TBC confirmed with DJ).  Charge for entry.  Katy is organising.  
c. Car boot sale – Avoid bank holidays, 31st May potentially.  P7 need to fund raise, perhaps bake sale, however note last year’s contributions to the bake sale were very poor.  
Would be good to have other stalls to raise funds for the school and expand what’s on offer.  
Ideas - Face painting and balloon modelling.  Stalls – beat the goalie, soak the teacher etc. 
Could we change the title of the day to appeal to more people?
8) AOB – 
Date of next meeting – Wednesday Feb 5th.  
P1 Christmas gifts have been arranged.  Safe treats currently being sourced to go alongside, Gayle to provide list of allergens to Lynsey.   
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